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FROM THE PRINCIPAL   
 

IMPORTANT: COMPASS 

The Compass Parent Portal is an integrated, online portal that  allows you to        

access information about our school.  Compass includes many different features, 

including the ability to: 

¶ Monitor your childôs attendance, and enter an explanation for absence,       

lateness/leaving early, holidays 

¶ View school calendar 

¶ Access the newsletter 

¶ Book Parent/Teacher conferences  

It is crucial we have up to date information in regards to your correct email            

address and current family circumstances (each parent at an alterative address will 

need to provide separate details). 

 

PPA 

The AGM for PPA was held on Friday 5th,  congratulations to Ilka Butler (President),  

Helen Maas (V President), Ange Fragiacomo (Treasurer), Kathryn Higgins 

(Secretary).  If you are interested in becoming part of PPA please come along to our 

meeting on Friday 5th March, 9:15am in the staffroom, we would love to see existing 

and new parents.  

 

School Council 2021 

School Council elections have closed, we received the required nominations to fill 

the number of positions. Congratulations to our elected parent representatives:    

Steve Michelson, Suzanne Kneen, Glenn Ahern, Sharon Poole, David Williams,  

Meg Finch, Leanne Palazzolo, Lisa Warner, Jess Bambridge, Tracy Richards,      

Jarrod Bainbridge, Helen Teasdale and Leanne Bradney. 

We thank our retiring members Greg Murphy and Natalie Firth for their time,         

contribution and support on School Council.  

 

Camp Australia 

Parents must book online to access Camp Australia.  To secure your childôs spot 

parents need to book in advance or at the latest the night before. We understand at 

times parents may need to book on the day however,  due to staff ratios it may not 

always be possible to accommodate children on the day.  
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 From The Principal éé. Contôd 
 

 

2021 School Contributions/Parent Payment Arrangements 

The contributions are important in enabling us to provide the best learning  environment 

for the children at Parkdale Primary school.  The Parkdale Primary School Council is    

extremely appreciative of the          generosity of parents who are able to support the 

school through the payment of the Voluntary Building & Grounds Levy. Voluntary Levies 

are specifically targeted towards employing a Part-Time Maintenance/Groundsman,     

ongoing maintenance upkeep of the school grounds, refurbishing existing classrooms, 

maintenance of school fences and painting.  The provision of laptops, iPads and other 

Digital Technology devices to support the learning environment. Contributions Due    

Monday 1st March. If you require BPAY details please contact the office.  Please note: If 

you are experiencing financial difficulties please contact Helen to discuss a payment plan. 

 

Personal Goods brought to School at Owner's Risk 

Personal property is often brought to school by students, staff and visitors. This can     

include mobile phones, electronic games, calculators, toys, musical instruments, sporting 

equipment, and cars parked on school premises.  The Department does not hold          

insurance for personal property brought to schools and it has no capacity to pay for any 

loss or damage to such property.  

 

Student Accident Insurance 

This is a reminder that the Department does not provide personal accident insurance or 

ambulance cover for students. Parents/guardians are responsible for paying the cost of 

medical treatment for injured       students, including any transport costs. Reasonably low 

cost accident insurance policies are available from commercial insurers. 
 

No Riding bikes/ Scooters in Yard 

A reminder that children need to wear a helmet to and from school if they are riding their 
bike, scooter or skateboard. Children need to dismount from their bikes and scooters at 
the school gate and are not to ride in the school grounds before or after school.  
 
IMPORTANT: Working with Childrenôs Check WWCC 

Parents require a Working with Childrenôs Check if they are attending camp, excursions 

and volunteering in the school e.g.: classroom reading, literacy groups, garden club, etc.  

Applying for a WWC is done online and is free if you click on the volunteer category.   

Please note: Parents need to have a WWC card before they can volunteer in the 

school  

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ 

 

Collecting your Child Early / Arriving Late 

If you are collecting your child early they need to be signed out at the office before they 

are collected from the classroom.  Due to COVID restrictions parents will collect their child 

from the office and not the  classroom.  If your child arrives after 9:00am you will need to 

go via the office and sign in.   

 

Unwell Students 

All unwell staff, students or parents must stay home. Any child who is unwell MUST NOT 

attend  school.  If your child is complaining of feeling unwell, sore throat, runny nose, 

coughing, sneezing etc., they must   remain at home and seek medical advice. 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

From The Principal éé. Contôd 

New School Strategic Plan 2021-2024 

Following our whole school review last year, we begin our new Strategic Plan 2021-2024 with 

the following Goals and Key Improvement Strategies: 

  
Goal 1: Student Achievement ï Improve literacy and numeracy outcomes for all students 
Key Improvement Strategies: 

1a.  Develop wholeïschool scope and sequence documents for literacy and numeracy that   

promote high quality learning programs.  

1b. Embed an instructional model consistently across the school and strengthen the              

implementation of the HITS. 

1c. Implement a Professional Learning Community (PLC) approach to build instructional      

leadership and teacher practice. 

1d. Build teacher capability to utilise data and a range of assessment strategies to teach to a 

studentôs point of learning. 

 

Goal 2: Student Engagement ï Improve engagement outcomes for all students. 

Key Improvement Strategies: 

2a. Build teacher knowledge and capacity to activate authentic student voice and agency in  

curriculum planning, teaching and assessment. 

2b. Develop studentsô metacognitive strategies to support them to evaluate their own progress, 

selfïregulate and take responsibility for their own learning.   

 
Goal 3: Student Wellbeing ï To improve the wellbeing of all students. 

Key Improvement Strategies: 

3a. Develop a wholeïschool approach to student wellbeing characterised by a sequential and 

integrated curriculum plan and input from students. 

 
A copy of our new Strategic Plan and the 2021 Annual Implementation Plan will be uploaded to 
our     website. 
 
All government schools will continue to focus on the Three Priority Areas from 2020.           

These include: 

Learning catch-up and extension: We will support both those who need it to catch up 

and those who have thrived to continue to extend their learning.  

Happy, active and healthy kids: We will make sure we look after our studentsô mental 

health and  enable every student to get back outdoors, get active and get creative.   

Connected schools: We will build on the stronger connections that schools have         

established with their   families, carers and communities through 2020 to embed and spread          

improved ways of working to support our  students. 

 

Leanne Bradney 

Principal 
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WHATôS HAPPENING!   
 

FOUNDATION 
 

We have had another very busy week in       
Foundation. After a short lockdown, all the     
teachers were so impressed with how seamlessly 
the students came back to school and into routine. 
The students have all learnt about their house 
groups; Waratah, Jacaranda, Wattle and Banksia. 
They have begun house points for their team and 
have each gone outside to eat their lunch with the 
other students in their house.   

The students all enjoyed their introduction to our 
first letters; s, a, t. We have been practising     
making clear, crisp sounds with actions         
(cued articulation) and have been working hard at 
writing each of these letters. We have also been 
learning about syllables in class, which are the 
amount of óbeatsô, or times our chin needs to drop 
when saying a word. You might like to clap        
syllable beats at home and count how many     
syllables are in different words to assist your child 
with this concept J  

Take home reading begins next week - Monday 
March 1st. We will be sending binderôs home in 
reader satchels and each day your child will be 
bringing home a new decodable book. It is        
important that you listen to your child read each 
night. Please ensure you record the book you 
read every night on the óhome reading logô at the 
back of your childôs reader binder.  

At the beginning of March we will be having our 
Responsible Pet Ownership Incursion. If your 
child has any fears of dogs please let your    
classroom teacher know.  

Also a reminder to ensure you check your childôs 
day for óShow and Tellô. Next week we are     
learning about the letter ópô, so please remind your 
child to bring something that starts with this letter 
on their allocated day.   

Thanks everyone,  

The Foundation Teachers  
 

GRADE 1 
 
We have settled back into a full week of school 
this week, thank you for all your support     
throughout our brief remote learning period last 
week!  
We have begun looking at different reading     
comprehension strategies to assist in our          
understanding of stories. It would be great if you 
could encourage your child to identify the main 
idea of their book, and tell you which ideas in the 
book supported this. Our Word Study focus this 
week is revising the ósilent eô syllable. You can 
help your child revise these ósilent eô vowel  

cards in their sound packs! In Maths, we are    
continuing to focus on Number and Place Value. 
We are also    concluding our Shape topic on    
Friday and next week will begin to learn about 
Measurement.  
The children have been exploring our new Inquiry 
topic óFamilies Past and Presentô. They have     
enjoyed talking about their families and sharing 
ideas about what a family is. In writing we have 
been writing about our families, hobbies, likes,  
dislikes and memories. Just a reminder, we are 
asking that every child bring in a  family photo, as 
well as a baby photo in a sealed, named envelope 
as soon as possible. Thank you to those who have 
brought them in already! If you do not have a  
printed copy, you can email photos to your childôs 
teacher instead. 
 

GRADE 2 
 

Here we are halfway through Term 1 already! Our 
Grade 2 students have settled into 2021 school 
routines so well, and we continue to encourage the 
routine of daily reading at home, signing the    
reading log, and bringing the reader bag back to 
school every day. 

Our CAFE reading focus this week is on          
FLUENCY and paying attention to how your     
reading sounds when you read aloud to an        
audience. This requires students to: try to make 
their reading sound ósmooth - like talkingô, loud and 
clear - easy to hear, pay attention to punctuation, 
use expression to add meaning where appropriate. 

Students have been exploring narrative writing and 
are doing a terrific job of demonstrating their      
understanding of the structure and key features of 
a story. We will continue to develop these skills, 
along with a focus on sentences. 

In our Maths groups, students are building on their 
NUMBER and PLACE VALUE knowledge and 
skills. We always encourage counting and skip 
counting games at home to continue to build     
fluency. 

As part of our applied Maths topic, SHAPE,       
students are learning more about the features and 
properties of 2D shapes and 3D objects. 

We are very excited to begin our Inquiry topic, óOur 
Community Past and Presentô, with an initial focus 
on family diversity and how family life might have 
changed over time. 
 

 
  
 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 
 
  



 

WHATôS HAPPENING  é  contôd 
 
GRADE 3 
The Grade 3 students have been working          
extremely well inside the classroom over the last 
few weeks and are looking forward to swimming 
commencing next Tuesday! Just a reminder for 
parents that swimming lessons will take place on 
Tuesday 2nd March ï Friday 5th March and     
Tuesday 9th March ï Friday 12th March. All       
students will need to wear a swimming cap as 
well.  

Reading ï The students have been practising a 
range of comprehension strategies with mentor 
texts as well as completed five CARS pre-test   
assessments. We will begin the online CARS    
lessons after the swimming program.   

Writing ï We are focusing on the narrative writing 
genre. The students have been learning about the 
text structure and practising their ability to      
brainstorm and plan various story elements      
including characters, settings, complications, and 
resolutions, before beginning the writing process. 
We have also learned about the difference       
between fragments and sentences as well as four 
different sentence types.  

Maths ï We have commenced the concept 
óAddition and Subtractionô this week where the 
students will be learning about fact families,    
mental and written strategies to add and subtract 
efficiently as well as questions to promote      
problem-solving and reasoning. The students will 
be finishing our applied topic óShapeô this Friday 
with a post-test and beginning the concept 
óMeasurementô next week.   

Inquiry ï Our Sustainability inquiry topic has  
commenced! The students have started off the 
unit by discovering which of Earthôs resources can 
replenish themselves naturally and which        
cannot.   
  
Digital Technology ï Over the last week, the  
students have explored the term digital             
citizenship. As a class, we discussed and        
identified ways in which they can be responsible, 
respectful, and safe when online.   

Wellbeing ï We have been learning to             
understand character strengths. The students 
have been reflecting on themselves, identifying 

their own character strengths, and developing 
goals to improve. We have also spotted strengths 
in others and recognised the ways in which our 
character strengths can help others. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
GRADE 4 
Well done on a successful 3 days of home learning 
during week 4! It was fantastic to see students 
online, participating and completing grid activities 
for reading, writing, maths, and word study. 

This week, students have done an excellent job 
presenting their Passion Projects on a wide range 
of topics. Presentations have been filmed and will 
be posted to Seesaw for parents to see. 

Literacy: 

Students have been focusing on óFinding the Main 
Ideaô and óQuestioningô in reading and have started 
learning how to write persuasives pieces using 
DAFOREST techniques in writing. 

Numeracy: 

Students have begun learning about Addition in 
their number groups and are continuing to learn 
about Measurement in their applied groups. 

Please look out on Compass for important          
information regarding Grade 4 swimming which 
begins next week. 
 
 
GRADE 5/6 
 
Well done to all 5/6 students for a wonderful start 
to Week 5! 

This week students have attended the Beach   
Program at Mordialloc Life Saving Club, where 
they have learned all about water safety and     
lifesaving skills. 

5/6s have finished their Number topic of Place  
Value as well as their Applied topic of 2D and 3D 
shapes this week and are ready to dive into their 
next concepts of Mental Strategies (Grade 5) and 
Order of Operations (Grade 6) as well as the unit 
of Measurement. 

Writing is well underway, with students focusing on 
varying their sentence length in order to create 
tone, suspension and detail. Faced with a range of 
stimuli, 5/6s are demonstrating some great de-
scriptive language in their daily pieces. 

Once again, well done to all students for their 
demonstrations of resilience and flexibility during 
Remote Learning last week, the 5/6 team are ex-
tremely proud of you. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
 

Friday 5th February, 2021 

01B William R. For his enthusiastic start to Grade 1 and spreading positivity around the class! 

01J Liv B. For your enthusiastic and helpful start to Grade 1! Well done Liv! 

01M Milly B. For being a wonderful helper this week and participating in all tasks with enthusiasm!  

01P Maddie S. For an amazing start to Grade 1, always trying your best across all subjects. Well done!  

01R Erica C. For settling into Grade 1 and consistently displaying responsibility. Keep it up! 

02B Maeve D. For being so proactive and helpful towards your classmates. Well done! 

02D Oli T. For a brilliant start to 2021! Well done Oli! 

02M Bo G. For demonstrating a terrific attitude and work habits during our óLearning How to Learnô program. 

02N Angela H. For an excellent start to the school year and for demonstrating our Super 6 Values. Well done Angela. 

02T Holly C. For being an enthusiastic learner and a wonderful helper in the classroom. Well done! 

03D Sullivan W. For a terrific start to the year and consistently demonstrating the school values! Well done :) 

03G Layla H. For the super way she has settled back into school and her positive approach to all class tasks. Well Done! 

03H Samuel N. For his excellent start to the school year and demonstrating a fantastic work ethic. Well done Samuel! 

03J Akira S. For a fantastic start to the school year. 

03R Lily McK. For her wonderful work ethic and trying her best in all class activities. 

04B Sienna S. For always being ready to learn, her positivity and beautiful manners! Excellent start Sienna. 

04H Jake M. For being a hardworking and diligent student. Well done!  

04P Eliza A. For displaying a sound work ethic & settling well into Grade 4. Well done.  

04R Camille A. For showing great imitative within the classroom and for being an excellent helper! 

5/6B Duke S. For consistently demonstrating excellence and taking pride in his work. 

5/6B Stella B. For having the confidence to share her fantastic ideas with the class. 

5/6C Ruby McW. For consistently demonstrating the Super Six values and working to the best of her abilities. 

5/6C Riley W. For outstanding behaviour and consistently striving to achieve his personal best. 

5/6E Monty S. For being a conscientious worker through out all his learning tasks. 

5/6E Laura T. For demonstrating the super six value of excellence when creating her learning goals.  

5/6G Emma N. For making an excellent start to 2021 by always remaining focused and listening carefully to instructions. 

5/6G Bobby S. For always working diligently on set tasks and making regular contributions during class discussions. 

5/6H Ben K. For working hard during all lessons and focussing to achieve his personal best. 

5/6H Harvey A. For being a wonderful role model to his peers, demonstrating respect and kindness at all times. 

5/6S Lorissa G. For being a wonderful classmate and helping out others in need! 

5/6U Zoe McP. For always being a reliable and helpful student in and around the classroom.  

5/6U Maia T For her wonderful work ethic and trying her best in all class activities.  



 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
 

Friday  12th February, 2021 

ллD Austin K. For such an enthusiastic start to Foundation and settling so well into school routines.  
Congratulations Austin! 

ллW Issy W. For a wonderful start to school and a positive and happy approach to all tasks!  

ллb Grace H. For always making strong choices at school.  

лл{ Archer K. For wowing Miss Strong with his beautiful listening, clever thinking and amazing attitude!  

лл¢ Jackson M. For your beautiful manners and using your super listening ears in the classroom. Well done Jackson!  

лм. Milla S. For giving all her work tasks a go with a smile! Well done Milla.  

лмW Josie N. For being a thoughtful and respectful member of 1J!  

лмa Ed T. For being a friendly and cooperative member of our class, working well with anyone he is paired with!  

лмt Archie F. For always having a positive attitude and approaching all learning tasks with enthusiasm. Well done!  

лмw Isabella W. For always spreading kindness within the classroom by considering everyone around her.  

лн. Eliza O. For presenting your 'What's In My Bag' so well.  

лн5 Penny V. For showing resilience throughout the week by starting every day with a smile. 

лнa Madison D. For showing resilience throughout the week by starting every day with a smile. 

лнb Oliver T. For taking responsibility, working well and entertaining us with his guitar. Great attitude Oli.  

лн¢ Emily M. For her enthusiastic attitude towards learning and amazing efforts with narrative writing this week!  
Well done!  

ло5 Eliza G. For always having a positive attitude and trying her best! Well done Eliza. 

лоD Adi R. For her positive attitude and ability to work independently completing all class tasks. 

лоI Alex K. For being an active learner and sharing his insightful thoughts and opinions during class           
discussions.  

лоW Henry McP. For his positive attitude in class and for working hard to complete all set tasks.  

лоw Ray Z. For demonstrating excellence in all work and a wonderful start to Grade 3. 

лп. Harry R. For always having a positive attitude, working hard to achieve his best, and consistently using lovely         

manners!  

лпI Lexi H.M. For working with diligence and dedication during all set tasks.  

лпt Ethan B. For speaking clearly and showing confidence in your delivery of your SRC speech. Well done.  

рκс. Mitch C. For always working diligently on set tasks and making regular contributions during class discussions.  

рκс. Josh L. For working hard during writing lessons and focussing to achieve his personal best.  

рκс/ Tayla P. For her excellent contribution to class discussion and taking pride in her work.  

рκс/ Addison S. For her focus, concentration and outstanding work ethic.  

рκс9 Jared H. For demonstrating resilience despite the challenges of his broken arm.  

рκс9 Haylee M. For always exhibiting a positive attitude in and outside the classroom.  

рκсD Poppy S. For always showing respect and kindness to all her peers and teachers. You've been a great help this week Poppy, Well 
done!  

рκсI Zach D. For always being a respectful and kind student and peer!  

рκс{ Anika D For always trying her best and settling so well into Grade 5  

рκс¦ Edric N. For always giving his best effort and being kind to all.  

рκс¦ Jackson G. For demonstrating respect in the classroom and taking on feedback to improve his work.  



 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
 

Friday  19th February, 2021 

ллD Poppy G. For her amazing efforts during Remote Learning! Great job Poppy!  

ллW Ryan K. For his enthusiastic contributions and effort during Remote Learning and on return to school!  

ллb Dante M. For his amazing work during Remote Learning. Great work Dante!  

лл{ Abigail R. For always listening respectfully and putting her best effort into every tasks. 

лл¢ Ella M. For being a kind and helpful class member. Well done Ella!  

лм. Michael G. For his excellent efforts with his recount writing. Well done and keep it up, Michael!  

лмW Ben M. For outstanding effort and work ethic. At home and at school.  

лмa Ellie B. For her excellent transition to Remote Learning! Well done for working hard and staying positive, Ellie!  

лмt Zali F. For awesome efforts with her work, always putting in her best efforts. Well done Zali.  

лмw Beau M. For his excellent work and effort during home learning and returning to school with a positive attitude and a smile on his 
face.  

лн. Lucas H. For awesome effort in persisting with your narrative writing this week. Well done Lucas.  

лн5 Max D. For being a positive student who showed your resilience and hard work during our short Remote Learning period! Well 
done Max, keep up the great work!  

лнa Rogan R. For a super effort with Remote Learning tasks this week!  

лнb Dom H. For excellent effort on all home learning tasks. Great attitude Dom.  

лнb Cleo N For excellent effort on all home learning tasks. Great attitude Cleo.  

лн¢ Benjamin D. For his fantastic efforts during Remote Learning. Well done!  

ло5 Mia L. For her positive attitude and effort towards all tasks during Remote Learning. Well done!  

лоD Luka M. For his positive attitude and effort towards all tasks during Remote Learning. Well done!  

лоI Isobel G. For persevering with challenging tasks with a positive and determined attitude. Keep up the great work  
Isobel!  

лоW Mackenzie S. For always working hard and completing work of a high standard - even during Remote Learning.  

лоw Lucas H. For making the most of all home learning opportunities and submitting work of a high quality at all times.  

лп. Lachlan N. For consistently putting in his best efforts, having great discussions, and working well with others!  

лпI Kyle K. For his work ethic and focus during all set tasks.  

лпt Alice C. For submitting quality pieces of work during remote learning this week. Terrific effort.  

лпw Harry B. For working hard and successfully navigating Remote Learning learning this week.  

рκс. Finlay W. For his positivity and effort towards all tasks during Remote Learning.  

рκс. Charlotte D. For her outstanding effort towards all tasks during Remote Learning  

рκс/ Alexander O. For completing set tasks during Remote Learning and posting work of a good standard.  

рκс/ Declan P. For working diligently during Remote Learning and posting work of a high standard.  

рκс9 Josh T.G For trying his best during Remote Learning and persisting despite the challenges.  

рκс9 Gemma H. For displaying a positive attitude and submitting high quality pieces of work during home learning.  

рκсD Olly P. For his enthusiastic attitude towards all activities and being a positive participant during WebEx meetings.  

рκсI Alyssa N. For her active participation during Remote Learning.  

рκсI Carson S. For always going above and beyond when completing tasks and participating in discussions.  

рκс{ Brady S. For always giving his best effort and making some new friends.  

рκс¦ Jessica B. For all her hard work and fantastic effort with all our online tasks this week.  

рκс¦ Jonah A. For his excellent effort with his online tasks and presenting it neatly and well set out.  



 COMMUNITY NOTICES 


